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HOWDEN ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

The minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Electors of Howden held on 17 May 2016 at 7.00 pm in the Lower Room, Shire Hall, Howden.
Chair:
Town Councillor Hugh Roberts, Mayor

In attendance: Eighteen members of the public; ten members of the Town Council, Ward Councillor Bayram, one member of the Press.
Clerk:
Allison Milner, Clerk, Howden Town Council

1.
Welcome

Cllr Roberts welcomed and thanked all for attending the Annual Meeting of the Town.  The Chair took this opportunity to thank Allison Milner, the Clerk, Shirley Marquis, the Clerk to the Joint Burial Committee, and Ken Hawksworth, the roadsweeper and handyman, for their continued support.  He presented a slide with all Town Council staff and Members of the Council.
2.
Minutes of 19 May 2015
Cllr Roberts reviewed the minutes from the previous year’s Annual Town Meeting.  It was proposed by Cllr Shone and seconded by Cllr Hart that the minutes be approved as a true record and the minutes were signed by the Chair.

3.
Chair’s Overview
The Chair gave a presentation on activities undertaken by the Council as follows:-
3.1
Jubilee Wood


A seat had been erected in the wood, and a rubbish bin provided on the edge of the wood.  New fencing had been built by volunteer Members of the Council with materials kindly donated by RD Webster and Sons.  The original trees planted were funded in part by the Woodlands Trust to celebrate the Queen’s golden jubilee.  Some of these however, died off and the Council purchased and planted extra to replace these.

3.2
Derwent Play Park


The Council had recently arranged for a deep clean to be undertaken at the Play Park.  During the yearly inspections, there were some issues highlighted which were to be addressed and there were to be some repairs and painting to be arranged.

3.3
Howden Marsh Local Nature Reserve


Grass cutting and woodland work was continually ongoing.  The Chair reported that during a hard frost a few years ago, most of the fish died.  The main path down the side of the drain was to be re-surfaced and the Council would replace the three interpretation boards at the three entrances to the Marsh.

3.4
High Street Fund 

3.4.1 New Town Council Website and Email: The Town Council had recently arranged for a new website to be developed with the address being www.howden-tc.gov.uk and the Clerk’s new email address is clerk@howden-tc.gov.uk.  

3.4.2 Your Howden website:  www.yourhowden.co.uk – this is for nominated members of the Trader’s Association to maintain and update and it was agreed would promote the town, its events, businesses and community groups.
3.4.3  The High Street Fund had also paid for town leaflets, “bags for life” with the Your Howden logo on, ERYC car park signs and media coverage.  The Council was working with “Visit Hull and East Yorkshire” to arrange for a page in the Wolds and Beyond book which was distributed to Tourist Information Centres and North Sea Ferries.
3.4
North Howden Development Update.

The Chair showed slides showing the original master plan of the “Horsefair” which had been approved by ERYC.  It was a good scheme which would have improved drainage and traffic situations in the town.  However, as a landowner had put a standalone planning application in which had been granted, the view was that it may jeapordise the plan as a whole.  There was major concern as to whether the relief road would be under threat because of it as the remaining members of the original consortium did not feel they should have to pay for it if other landowners were going off on their own.
3.5.
Traffic Issues / CPZ
3.5.1
Traffic problems had been compounded recently – adding to already very heavy volumes of traffic.  A614 road repairs had resulted in traffic being diverted down Hull Road, Flatgate and Station Road and the recent railway bridge collapse had further pushed traffic down these streets.


ERYC had conducted traffic counts between 8th and 14th March 2016 which had shown 33,000 vehicles using Hull Road and Flatgate in that week.  It showed 200 HGVs travelling westbound and 100 HGVs travelling eastbound over that same period.  Although the traffic counts were high, ERYC informed the Town Council that they were not high enough to warrant the funding for a relief road.  ERYC felt that the newly marked up A63 should take traffic away from the town and once sat navs and map apps caught up, it would help.



The Town Council had requested that ERYC look into a one way HGV system and they agreed to do this but would also need to look at the impact this would cause on other nearby towns which would see an increase in the HGV flow due to this.


3.5.2   
Recent CPZ consultations had been undertaken with a view to reducing the four hour times to two hours and moving parking bays from the North to the South side of Flatgate.  All of the CPZ and the ERYC car parks in Howden were being reviewed and ERYC had promised that the changes proposed to Flatgate would be dealt with as priority.
3.6
Grants Awarded in 2016

The Chair reported that the following grants had been awarded by the Town Council to local community groups:-
· Howden Minster PCC - £600 towards the cost of illuminating the tower. 
· East Riding Citizens Advice Bureau - £1,103 to provide advisory services to Howden residents.

· Howden Pre-School - £713 towards the cost of providing access through the Ashes and included the erection of a gate and the making of a hardcore pathway from the Ashes boundary to the pre-school.  Previously, access had been gained through the Minster grounds and the Town Council felt that this was unsafe.  

· Howden Show - £607.20, for a community marquee, a public address system, tables and chairs.    

· Howden Shire Hall - £14,096.  This was to fund essential roof and guttering works to the building, additional administration hours to work on managing the strategic vision for the Shire Hall including administering applications for further external funding and the scoping of works facilitated by Groundworks. 

· Howdenshire Live Arts - £500 towards the Month of Sunday’s concerts.  
· Ashes PFT - £29,000, to cover the Groundsman and maintenance as per the five year plan (£24,000), trees maintenance (£1,000), paths maintenance (£1,000) and tractor replacement (£3000).  

4.
Questions and discussion

4.1
A member of the public made a complaint about the speed bumps and volume of traffic on Shelford Avenue.  The Chair asked the Clerk to feedback to the ERYC and requested that any such complaints be directed there as they deal with highways. 
4.2
A resident commented that the Cross Keys pub was now an eyesore and that there needed to be a better line of site for vehicles approaching the corner there.

4.2
A number of residents commented that ERYC would wait for a fatality before they actually actioned some of their promises regarding traffic measures on Flatgate.

4.3
One member of the public asked if there were any plans to improve the car park at the train station.  The Chair reported that the Town Council had raised this on a number of occasions with ERYC and northern rail to be told that monies were not available for this.  Cllr Bayram reported there was some land which could be used to extend the car park and would look into this further.
4.4
A resident and business owner complained at the lack of Traffic Wardens in Howden.  He felt that enforcement did not happen as regularly and a consistently as it should.  The Clerk was instructed to feed this back to the ERYC.
4.5
Flatgate – it was requested that a 20mph zone was implemented on this road.  This had been requested by the Town Council on several occasions, but ERYC felt it was not justified here.
4.6
It was commented on that the MP Mr David Davis was very seldom available to support the residents of Howden concerning local issues.  The Clerk was instructed to write to Mr Davis and pass these views on.

The Chair reminded the members of the public that while the Town Council was happy to report concerns to relevant bodies on their behalf, it was classed as “one voice” when doing so.  Residents were encouraged to contact ERYC or Environment Agency or any other agencies themselves so that several voices would be counted and logged when making complaints or raising issues.

There being no other business the Chair thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 8.20pm.
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